
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 

Date:  Oct 21, 2019 
 To:   Board of Education 
From:   Jeff Stauder 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

 
 

Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee did not meet.  Next meeting TBD. 

 
Annual Safety Hazard Resolution 
Each year the district must approve the Safety-Hazard Resolution. This resolution is to confirm 
that our school district still has transportation hazards that exist for our students; those hazards 
being highways and railroad crossings.  This will require board action. 
 

High School Chiller 
I am still in the process of figuring out what is the best way to fix it.  It appears at this point, that 
replacing the 4 compressors is our best option; however we still have time to look at other 
options. 
 

Jr. High Sewer 
The Jr. High sewer project is to start Monday the 21st.  I am going to try to correct the problem 
without digging up the road.  If this works we could possibly save up to $11,000. 

 
Jr. High Doors 
The doors will be here on the 29th of this month, and the plan is to have them all installed in 2-3 
weeks. 
 

Jr. High Custodian 
The custodian position has been filled by Dawn Dean.  She will be working 3-11 for us and is 
anxious to get started. 
 

HLS Inspections 
The ROE and the Fire Marshals will be here on the 31st of this month to visit the schools.  As 
soon as I get the reports I will make the Board aware of them. 
 

 



Transportation 
 

Tower Hill Bus Stop 
On the 28th of this month we will be moving our pick up and drop off spot at Tower Hill from 
our current location, south to the gym parking lot. 
 

New Employee 
Roy Billiter is one of our new sub bus aides and sub custodian.  Roy will be a good fit in these 
positions and he also has his LPN license which could come in useful on the buses. 

 
 

 
 


